
Sandpiper Elementary School Advisory Council 

Minutes – May 22, 2019 

(8th Meeting of the year) Sandpiper Media Center 

Welcome 

 A meeting of the Sandpiper School Advisory Council was held in the Media 

Center on May 22, 2019.  Chair Michelle Gomez call the meeting to order at 5:08 

pm.  Laurel R-Love will record the minutes for this meeting 

 

Review of Minutes 

 Mr. Ortiz motioned to approve the minutes of the April 25, 2019 meeting as 

corrected.  Motion approved. 

 

SAC Updates – Ms. Gomez 

 This is the last SAC meeting of the year.  At the first meeting next year, 

the new members will be voted in by current members.  Parents are needed to fill 

in open representative positions.  

 

Principal’s Update – Ms. LaChance 

 Ms. LaChance explained the End of Year testing for 1st and 2nd grades are 

complete.  She explained promotion criteria if alternative means are needed for 

students who did not pass the EOY testing.  Policy 6000.1 has alternative 

promotion criteria for each grade level. 

 

Title 1 – Ms. Shaffer 

 The E-binder for Title 1 is complete.  Ms. Shaffer thanked the parents for 

their help.  Parent representatives will be needed for next year.  Our Title 1 funds 

help provide 2.5 teacher salaries, which helps with our staffing. 

 

Questions  

 Parents asked questions about the ESE funding and how it is determined and 

distributed.  Ms. LaChance explained how Sandpiper uses those funds. 

 

Next Meeting Date & Time 

 The next meeting will be held next fall at 5 pm in the Sandpiper Media 

Center. Date is TBD. 

 

 

  



Meeting adjournment 

 Motion:  Ms. Gomez motioned to adjourn the meeting at 5:44 pm.  Motion 

carried unanimously.  

 

 

 

Submitted by, 

Laurel R-Love 

SAC Secretary 

Minutes Approved as written _____________________ Date: ____________ 

Minutes Approved as corrected____________________ Date: _____________ 

 

**Future Meeting Dates in the Media Center at 5 pm 

 Fall of 2019 – 2020 school year 

  

 

 

 

Sandpiper Elementary School Advisory Forum 

May 22, 2019 

Sandpiper Media Center 

 

Welcome – Ms. R-Love 

 

Parents asked about summer school.  Ms. LaChance explained that Sandpiper will be 

getting upgrades to our HVAC and fire systems.  No students will be on campus 

this summer.   

Parents asked about a playground cover.  There was discussion as to other campus’s 

covers were purchased and how could Sandpiper fund one.    

 

Meeting was adjourned at 5:50 pm 
 

 

 


